Assassination Records Review Board 600 E Street NW • Suite 208 • Washington, DC 20530

VIA FAX: 514-1005

March 1, 1995

Melanie A. Pustay, Esq.
Office of Information and Privacy
Room 7238
Department of Justice
Washington, D.C. 20530

RE: <u>Courtesy copy of ARRB proposed interpretive regulations</u>, <u>60 Fed.Reg. 7506 (Feb. 8, 1995)</u>

Dear Melanie:

As your agency's liaison for implementation of *The John F. Kennedy Assassination Records Collection Act of 1992*, 44 U.S.C. §2107 note (ARCA), I am forwarding with this letter a courtesy copy of proposed interpretive regulations that the Assassination Records Review Board published for notice and comment a few weeks ago.

The interpretive regulations propose guidance on interpreting and implementing the ARCA, in particular the scope of the terms "assassination record" and "additional records and information." The Review Board welcomes any comments that your agency may wish to submit in response to these proposed interpretive regulations. (The deadline is March 10.)

Please pass these on to anyone else in your agency that might be interested.

If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to give me a call at 724-0088, ext. 231. It's been a pleasure working with you in the past (albeit in a somewhat different capacity!), and I look forward to working with you closely on these matters in the future.

Sincerely,

Sheryl L. Walter General Counsel

Enclosure